
Ottawa-Carleton Standard Condominium Corporation No. 725 
 

Minutes 
Board of Directors Meeting 

17 December 2018 
 
Present: 
Doug Wigney President and Co-treasurer 
Ross Allan Co-treasurer  
Margaret VanDongen Secretary  
Tranna Homenick Director at Large 
Yvette Theriault Director at Large (By Conference Call) 
Michael Barnett Property Manager  
 

1. The meeting was called to order at 1 p.m. 
 

2. Motion to Approve the Agenda and the Minutes from the meeting or 13 
November. 

Several additions were made to “Other Business” in the Agenda and it was presented 
for approval. 

Moved/seconded/approved 
The minutes from 13 November were presented for approval. 
Moved/seconded/approved 
 

3. Financial Update 
The PM explained several items in the budget and why the costs were higher than 

anticipated. The Corporation is still working with a deficit budget. It was noted 
that Sussex Square has been classified as a “business” for purposes of electricity 
billing.  The PM agreed to go back to hydro Ottawa to challenge this designation 
with the hope that this will reduce our costs for electricity. The President stated 
that he is starting to prepare the working documents for planning the 2019/20 
budget.  

 
4. Status Certificate Review 

The Board asked the PM to look into the date of the official Status Certificate (23 March 
2018) and the statement under the Budget item that says we “expect a surplus”. 
According to the budget figures we have, this is not correct. The PM will report 
back at the next Board meeting.  



 
5. Management Report 
a) CI has received many comments on the work by our contractor on snow removal. 

The terms of the contract have been posted but so far there have been issues 
with slippery walkways, timing of ice melt spreading and the restocking of the 
bins of ice melt granules.   CI will inform the contractor to insure that bins are 
restocked prior to the weekends. 

b) The Board asked if there would be an inspection of the work completed following 
the flood earlier this year.  The PM stated that there would be an inspection.  He 
noted that some of the caulking was cracking and this will be repaired.  CI will do 
a full walk-through in mid-January.  

c) One board member noted that there is poor grass growth in some areas between 
our building and the Korean embassy.  A review of grass health can be 
undertaken in the spring.  

 
6. Other Business 

a) Ratification of electronic decision for 8 IGU’s and 1 casement window. 
Moved/seconded/approved 

b) Investments and GIC maturities.  It was noted that there is an amount of 
money which has not been reinvested.  It was proposed to transfer 
outstanding cash to the investment account and put $100,000 into a GIC.  

Moved/seconded/approved 
The Board will seek advice from our investment firm prior to making other 

investment decisions.  The Reserve Fund Study will be sent to the financial 
advisor so that, in providing investment advice, they can take into account our 
anticipated costs for the next few years.  

c) Decision on the Draft Reserve Fund Study (RFS).  The Board discussed 
the amounts that should be put into the ‘Window” line item in the RFS.  The 
revised draft showed no annual windows expenses for the next three years 
although this had been approved at the Special Meeting for the RFS on 3 
December. It was proposed that $17,000 be put in each of the next three 
years in addition to the $10,000 in 2019/20 for the window evaluation that was 
not done in 2017. 

Moved/seconded/approved 
The Board discussed a communication strategy for informing owners of the results 

of the new study.  It was proposed that we send owners a copy of the study 
along with Form 15 and at the same time invite them to a general information 
meeting.  We would also invite the engineer to this meeting to answer 
technical questions.  



Moved/seconded/approved. 
The Board will set a date for this general meeting at its January meeting once the 

Study is complete. 
d) Owner request with respect to A/C.  The PM has communicated with the 

owners and discussed the decision taken at the last Board meeting.  The 
owners have not agreed to an independent inspection of their system and the 
changes that were made.  The Board will send them a letter explaining the 
consequences of this decision.  

e) Rules Update.   The Secretary agreed to act as the Board liaison with the 
Rules committee.  The Committee will be called together to finalize the Rules 
document and provide input on a strategy for communicating the changes to 
owners.  

f) Fiber install update.  Bell has asked that they have access to three units to 
inspect the current wiring and access.  They will then scope the project for 
hard wiring the building.  Four Board members offered to allow Bell into their 
units on 8 January 2019.  

g) Garage Maintenance Reserve Allocation.  The current Reserve Fund plan 
has a $14,000 allocation for 2018/19 for garage maintenance.  This has not 
yet been done. The PM reported that this would be scheduled for mid-April – 
May as it should be done during non-winter months.  

h) Bonus for CI Staff.  The Board proposed that no Board authorized bonus be 
paid.  The PM stated that as these are not Corporation employees, the norm 
is to allow individual owners to reward the staff as they deem appropriate.  

i) Communication Strategy.  The Secretary agreed to draft a Board 
Communique on the RFS, Rules Committee, and other relevant items.  It is 
expected that this Communique would be sent early in January.  

 
7. Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 3:10 p.m. 
 


